UCUI - Meeting Minutes
December 4, 2013, 1:00-3:00 pm
Members present: Seong Cho, Scott Crabill, Jennifer Eastwood, Claudia Grobbel, Darrin Hanna, Amanda Nichols Hess, (departed at 2 pm), Jeff Insko, David Kidger, Adam McChesney, Stafford Rorke, Tricia Westergaard (for Steve Shablin)
S. Crabill called the meeting to order at 1:10 pm.
Minute Taker: In place of Cindy Hermsen, Amanda Nichols Hess was assigned minute-taking.
Review of minutes of November 20, 2013 meeting: C. Grobbel 1st, S. Cho 2nd, unanimous with a minor correction (Claudia's name spelled incorrectly)
Winter 2014 meeting schedule: The committee agreed to meet from 8:30-10:30 am Wednesdays for Winter 2014 semester; S. Crabill will schedule rooms and get date and location information to the committee as soon as possible, but committee members should expect 6-7 meetings in Winter 2014.
Dance self-study: D. Hanna submitted a completed self-study review (originally initiated by S. Wood and J. Borkin, winter 2013) for the committee’s feedback; he noted that he met with Thayer Jonutz of the Dance program (in place of Greg Patterson, who is on sabbatical) to gather additional information during the review process. While the Dance program has similarities with the Theatre and Music programs previously reviewed, D. Hanna found they had different strengths and needs. Dance is a developing program and the university’s academically diverse faculty members are invested in the program’s growth. However, lack of scholarship money and adequate facilities (no springed floor in the performance space) significantly limit the program’s growth both in enrollment and in faculty numbers. To attract top female and male dancers to OU, scholarships are necessary, but such funding support does not presently exist. This means that student numbers remain static and there is no impetus for growth in the faculty ranks; this then leads Dance faculty to cover current program requirements rather than pursuing growth opportunities that might entice future students to attend the program over other options. This cycle could be broken, or at least impacted, if scholarship money was available for male and top female dancers as it is at other universities (including Grand Valley State University and Wayne State University). Questions were raised about the nature of Dance faculty workload -- while the instructional expectations are on par with other institutions, the additional creative/scholarly requirements (i.e., directing an ensemble). Faculty turnover -- only one Dance faculty member is tenured -- was also mentioned and may be related to issues with program growth and funding stability. 
The committee offered several recommendations for clarifying the UCUI self-study report, including adding appropriate data to support assertions (i.e., faculty workload impedes program growth) and drawing comparisons between the facility issues and athletic facility issues. S. Cho motioned that D. Hanna incorporate changes and share the report with the committee via eSpace; S. Crabill seconded. The committee agreed to revisit the report in January 2014.
Self-Study for Nursing: J. Eastwood and A. Nichols Hess will review the self-study with a report to the committee in the end of January 2014.
Dual Enrollment Offering Policy: S. Crabill followed up on the discussion from November 20, 2013 regarding setting a policy regarding offering OU courses for high school students in high school buildings (as opposed to offering courses at OU for high school students, or offering courses at satellite locations such as Seaholm High School for OU students). Group consensus is that establishing courses at local high schools would not benefit OU. S. Crabill will check with Admissions and the Registrar’s office if a more official policy is needed.
Mid-Semester Evaluation Date Policy: Committee discussion on MSEs continued with a review of data provided by OIRA and FYAC. Discussion focused on whether MSEs are effective, how faculty are gauging student performance (through formal assessments, faculty perceptions, or both), and how OU can leverage its support systems through Student Affairs to increase student success. S. Crabill noted that other similar institutions (i.e., Bowling Green State University) have highly successful, multi-layered systems in place. C. Grobbel inquired as to the committee’s role in this process because, if a recommendation needs to be made, the committee may need to look at what changes need to occur more broadly (e.g. assessment methods, use of a required freshman seminar). S. Cho asked about a timeframe for a decision, and S. Crabill noted there is no timeframe (nothing is needed for Winter 2014). S. Crabill will invite Reuben Ternes from OIRA and Bill Johnson from FYAC will be invited to share more information with the committee (and to help understand the data) at a future meeting.
Course Withdraw Policy: The committee agreed that the university’s withdrawal date is directly tied to MSEs and will be tabled for a future meeting.
Good and Welfare: D. Kidger, filling in for S. Wood (on sabbatical), has completed his service to UCUI -- the committee thanks him for his service and invaluable knowledge and wish him the best. S. Cho will be on sabbatical next semester; the committee wishes him a productive period of work and looks forward to seeing him in Fall 2014. Happy holidays to all!
Meeting adjourned 2:15 pm
Respectfully submitted by Amanda Nichols Hess, 12/5/13
